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DATES TO REMEMBER 
            
        Thursday, December 2 - Story Magic Parent/Child Program  ï 9:30 ï 11:00 a.m. 
            
         Friday, December 3           - Rhyme Time Parent/Child Program  ï 9:30 ï 11:00 a.m. 
  

Monday, December 6   -  PD Day (NO SCHOOL)  
  
  Thursday, December 9      - Story Magic Parent/Child Program  ï 9:30 ï 11:00 a.m. 
          

Friday, December 10         - Rhyme Time Parent/Child Program  ï 9:30 ï 11:00 a.m. 
 
       Thursday, December 16     - Story Magic Parent/Child Program ï 9:30 ï 11:00 a.m. 
                                                                                               

Thursday, December 16    - Hot Lunch ï Boston Pizza Penne Pasta 
             

Friday, December 17        - Rhyme Time Parent/Child Program ï 9:30 ï 11:00 a.m. 
                                                                                             .  
         Thursday, December 23    - Last Day before Winter Break 
            

Thursday, January 6        - First Day of Classes  
   

Wednesday, January 19   - Parent Advisory Board Meeting   ï 6:30 p.m.  
            

Friday, January 28         -  PD Day (NO SCHOOL)  

 

 
 

                                          

 
 
 



SCHOOL EVENTS 
 

                   MUSICAL NOTES  
  
On Tuesday December 21st 6:00-8:00 p.m. Forest Park will have a Winter Fair . Along with activities in the classroom for 

the whole family there will be Musical Performances by classes in the gym. All Grades 1 to 3 classes have been working 
on song and dance numbers . The Grade 4's have been working with Boomwhackers (Tuned plastic 

percussion tubes),and the Grade 5's have been working on recorder musical numbers. Information will be se nt out later 

in December along with the times that classes are performing .We will also post this information on  the Forest 
Park website.   

 
-Ms B. Warrack 

 
PHYS ED NEWS 
 
Congratulations to the following Grade 4 & 5 students who represented Forest Park School at the Seven Oaks 
Divisional Team Handball Tournament.  The tournament took place on Saturday, November 20 at various 
schools throughout the Division.  Not only did the students play awesome, but they did a great job 
representing our school. 

 
Mrs. Molyneuxôs Team    Mrs. Pogsonôs Team  
 
Karter LeBlanc      Ross Turbovsky 
Isabella Lischka     Britni Herring 
Anastasia Pfund     Jenna Parfeniuk 
Marcus Velychko-Simpson    Tyler Riedel 
Drayden Steele     Lara Da  
Kayleigh Loesel-Kolarz    Ivana Ingle  
Emilee Melynk      Darien Pedro 
Chase Dysart      Julia Sandy 
Calvin DeLeon  
 
 
Mrs. Marchenskiôs Team    Ms. Lukasô Team    
 
Levi Lambert      Alley Herring 
Kristijan Aluloski     Tristan Thompson-Penner 
Melissa Morgielewicz     Raina Alcantara 
Jordan Asher      Ricky Georgettes 
Jesse Hilditch-Ivaniski     Mac Moar 
Kalie Settle-Delaronde     Robbyland Fajardo 
Ty Schotchenko     Nicholas Pavao 
Daniel Blaschuk     Jake Lavarias 
Bradleyy King 
Ethan Harder 

 
Thank you to Mrs. Molyneux, Mrs. Marchenski, and Mrs. Pogson who gave up a Saturday to ñcoachò their 
teams at the Tournament.  
 
-K. Lukas        



 

 

 

___________________________________________________________ _________  

 

ATTENTION ALL YOGIS!!!  
 
I wanted to let Yoga lovers know that Iôve discovered ñYoga Pretzelsò at McNally Robinson 
Bookstore. 
Itôs an attractive box of ñ50 fun Yoga activities for kids and grownupsò. The front of each sturdy card 
shows an illustration of the p ose and the other side offers a simple explanation of how to do it. 
Theyôre very user friendly for those who have experience with Yoga and those who are beginners. 
The cards are organized into sections on Breathe, Games, Balance, Bends, Stretches and Partner 
Yoga poses.  
Theyôre available at McNally Robinson in the Grant Park Shopping Mall for $16.99. Because they sell 
quickly I had to call and order my sets, one for each of my schools and a box for my 7 year old niece, 
a Yoga kid! Their phone number is---475-0483. It takes about 2 weeks for the order to arrive.  
Namaste ( a Sanskrit greeting commonly used in Yoga practice that translates---ñthe light in me sees 
the light in youò) 
 
-Terry (Klan, your School Counsellor and Yoga buddy) 

 
WE DONôT LET KIDS VOTE, DRIVE OR GO TO NIGHTCLUBS BUTé 
Most adults find it common sense to not allow children to participate when it comes to activities like 
driving, voting, enlisting in the military, going to see an X -rated movie or drinking alcoholic 
beverages. In fact there a re laws prohibiting children from doing these things. Most people also 
discourage their children from talking to strangers.  
But many of our children, some as young as 6 or 7, are playing adult video games like Call of Duty  
and Grand Theft Auto . These ñgamesò are obviously rated 18 plus on the cover yet parents are 
buying and renting them for their children to use. Some of these games are on -line games played 
with strangers from all over cyber space.  
Kids seem to identify the swearing in these games as an issue. What is lost on them because of their 
developmental level is theyôre participating in criminal activities, assassinations, and the 
objectification of women.  

We have a new bike compound 

at Forest Park School! In the 

interest of physical activity and 

environmental awareness, 

students are encouraged to 

ride bikes to school now that 

there is a way to ensure the 

safety of expensive bicycles. 

Students still need personal 

locks to secure their bikes to 

the chain link walls and a main 

lock will keep the door closed 

during the day.  



Some adults donôt think that this is a problem; they believe kids can tell the difference between 
fantasy and reality. While many children can discern the difference, these ñgamesò still have an 
impact and influence on their thinking. We are shaping childrenôs attitudes, beliefs and morality with 
what we expose them to and how we behave and intera ct with them and one another.  
We ask those who allow their children to play video games that are rated 13 plus and over to re -think 
doing so. We believe that kids should be playing games rated for kids for limited periods of time.  
 
After all we donôt let kids vote, drive or go to nightclubsé 

 
 
ROOM 4 (Grade One)  is having their annual cookie sale on Friday, December 3rd.  Cookies are 

25¢ each.  All money raised will be used to purchase gifts and food for a Christmas hamper, for a 
Winnipeg family. 
 
  

PARENT ADVISORY BOARD  
 
Parent Advisory Board will not be holding a meeting in the month of December.  Our next meeting will be held on 

Wednesday, January 19th at 6:30 p.m.  Please come to support our school!  

 
Have a safe Holiday Season! 

 
Your co-chairs, 

Chris LeBlanc and Rina Lischka 

 

 
HOT LUNCH 
 
The next hot lunch is the Boston Pizza Pasta Lunch on Thursday, December 16th.  Volunteers can 
show up at the staffroom at 11:30 a.m.  
 
-Judy Owen 
 

 
UNICEF ARTICLE  
 
During the week of Oct.25th -29th our school participated in the Unicef program. During the week we had a lot of fun 

raising the money. Monday was pajama day, Tuesday was sports day,  Wednesday was topsey-turvey day,Thursday was 
crazy hair day, and Friday was disguise day. Altogether we raised $1033.78 which will go towards two water pumps for 

children in Africa. We would like to thank all the  students who brought money in for this project.  
  

-Tyrus Schotchenko & Laura Los 

 
 

 



Principal ôs Message 

November has flown by in a flurry of activity.  Our grade 5 students organized a fantastic week of 
schoolwide activities for UNICEF. They rolled and wrapped over $1000 in change hoping to purchase 
water pumps for a developing country. This is a fine example of students making a difference in their 
world. The grade 5 classes are commencing their Brush Out Poverty project. On November 30, they 
will be painting pieces of art as part of an art exchange with Africa. In several months, our grade 5 
students will receive an African painting from a child in Uganda. This will be the s econd year of the 
Brush Out Poverty initiative at Forest Park School. Once again, projects such as Brush Out Poverty, 
provide great opportunities for student leadership in global citizenship. The participating students will 
be organizing fundraising activities to pay for the shipping of their paintings to Africa and they aspire 
to make a donation of funds to an orphanage in Uganda.  Educating global citizens is not only about 
raising fundsðit is about providing opportunities to raise student voice and consc iousnessðproviding 
curricular connections and opportunities for students think  to critically about the world in which they 
live. 
 
At our Remembrance Day Program, I spoke about war and peace: the importance of knowing the 
stories of past and present wars, in the hope creating a culture of peace and acceptance. I reflected 
upon the past two months of my life as Acting Principal of Forest Park School. During these two 
months, I have encountered several incidents of name calling, cyber bullying, and recess incidents of 
physical aggression. We are after all, a community of over 250 students and living together is not 
always easy. During my Remembrance Day talk, I told the students that peace begins hereðat 
Forest Park School and that every day is an opportunity to think about how we live together and how 
we resolve conflicts that arise.  Yesðlife brings conflictðalong with the opportunity to think about 
how we respond. Do we stand by or do we stand up? As parents of our community, I invite you to 
come in and talk to me about any concerns and solutions you may have regarding issues of conflict 
and bullying. Creating a positive school culture begins with awareness and the coming together of 
multiple voices. 
 
On December 21st, we are hosting a Winter Festival for our  school community. It will be the first day 
of winter and we are hoping you will come out and be a part of this evening. Coming together in 
celebration is also vital to a healthy communityðan opportunity to know each other better and have 
some fun. Teachers will be hosting a wide variety of activities and there will be the gift of music in 
the gym. I look forward to seeing you there.  
In closing, I am including a poem written by Room 9.  The poem ponders notions of Peace and we 
offer this to you as we procee d through the upcoming holiday season. 
 
-Jacky Molyneux 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Peace For The World  
 

Peace is soft and gentle just like a baby.  

Peace sounds like lovely birds singing on a warm winterõs morning when you wake up. 

Peace does not sound like ripping jackets and gun shots. 

I think peace is being nice and kind to each other.  

Peace begins when you say you donõt need the stuff that you donõt need. 

Peace, like Canada, is quiet. 

Peace is the greatest gift in the world.  

Peace sounds like childrenõs laughter playing in the warm summer, joining hands.  

I wish that no one would have to live in fear.  

Peace smells like a big pie fresh out of the oven, like fresh flowers just picked and put in a vase, 

and like a clean sheet on your bed.  

Peace smells like freshly baked cook ies of every kind.  

I hope everyone in the world enjoys life, relaxing in peaceful ways.  

Peace feels like the soft breeze slowly blowing on your face.  

Peace tastes like a cookie dipped in milk that is warm and sweet.  

Peace tastes like a chocolate sundae.  

Peace feels like you are licking a nice ice cream from the store just a minute ago.  

I think peace should be everywhere.  

Peace is staying with your family and saying, òI love you.ó 

Peace is like a raindrop.  

Peace feels like my mom saying, òI love you.ó 

Peace sounds like people working quietly.  

Peace is good and quiet. 

Peace begins with you. 

-Room 9 
 

 

 

City of Winnipeg Leisure Guide 

The City of Winnipeg is proud to provide a wide variety of recreation and leisure opportunities to contribute to 
the overall well-being of our community.  The Leisure Guide is published three times per year and is filled with 
fun and exciting programs for everyone, including paid registered programming as well as free drop-in 
programming for children and youth.  

For more information on Leisure Guide programs, please pick up a copy of the Leisure Guide, call 311 or log 
on to Winnipeg.ca/leisureonline.  Guides are available for pick up at civic pools, libraries, arenas, and leisure 
centres and at a number of retail locations including Safeway, 7-Eleven and Macôs.  Registration for winter 
programs begins on Monday, December 13, 2010.   
 
Watch for the new Winter Leisure Guide out December 4th.  



Community News  
     

 
 

Advancing Community Schools   

Forest  Park School  

130 Forest Park Dri ve  

 

 

Parent/Child Programs  
 

Weõd like to welcome families in our school community to join us for our FREE Parent/Child 

Programs. Weekly classes are held in our Forest Park School Library.  During  each of our 

programs, parents/ caregivers  participate in fun activities along with their children.  With a 

focus on literacy, nutrition, parenting and building community, our programs encourage you 

to connect with each other.  This is also a great opportunity to meet other families in your 

community.  

Story Magic  
 

A parent/child program best enjoyed by children ages 3 - 5 years that includes stories, songs, 

poems and art activities. You and your child will have fun toget her sharing and meeting 

others. A snack  is also provided.  

Weekly classes are offered at Forest Park School  

on Thursday mornings from 9:30 -11:00 am  
(Please see calendar for more details ) 

 

Rhyme Time  

 
Best enjoyed by children from birth to 3 years, our Rhyme Time program is a special time for 

you and your little one to have fun together sharing songs and  rhymes. A snack is provided.  

Weekly classes are offered at Forest Park School  

on Friday mornings from 9:30 -11:00 am  

and at Margaret Park School on Thursday Evenings from 6:00 -7:00 pm  
 (Please see calendar for more details)  

 

Registration is required as sp ace is limited.  

For more information or to register for our Parent/Child Programs, 
please call our Community Coordinator, Debbie Talling at 338 - 9341.  

 
 

 
 
 

 



 
 



 



 


